
 
 

 
 

  Illawarra Shoalhaven Local Health District 
ABN 13 567 011 035 

PO Box 239  Port Kembla  NSW  2505 
Suite 2  Level 2  67-71 King Street  Warrawong 

Tel (02) 4221 6899  Fax (02) 4221 6868 
ISLHD-CEOffice@health.nsw.gov.au  

 

                Ref: DT22/77628 

 
Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union 
Level 2, 109 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2500 

 
Via email: secretary@hsu.asn.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Hayes 
 
I am writing to advise you of proposed changes to the structure of the Illawarra 
Shoalhaven Local Health District’s (ISLHD) Workforce Operations and Workforce 
Development departments, which have the potential to affect your members.  
 
This restructure proposal is due to the need to have an appropriate structure in place to 
manage the current and future workforce challenges. It is proposed that a separate 
team is established to focus on workforce strategy and planning. Please refer to the 
attached Restructure Plan for full details of the proposed changes. 
 

In accordance with the consultative provisions of the Award, you are invited to provide 
any comments regarding the proposed changes. We have provided a four weeks 
consultation period due to affected staff being on planned leave during this period. The 
consultation period will close on 14 October 2022.  
 
Alternatively, if you have any queries regarding this notification, please contact me via 
email at vicki.weston@health.nsw.gov.au or on 0436 651 602. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Vicki Weston 

Director Workforce Relations & Development 
 
Date: 21 September 2022 
 
Attachment: Restructure Plan – Workforce Operations & Workforce Development (DT22/66871) 
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